HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Steering Committee
Thursday, October 22, 2009
3:00 – 5:00 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 330A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Grant Colfax, Isela González, Ben Hayes, John Newmeyer, Frank Strona, Tonya Williams
Members Absent:  Frank Strona and Weihaur Lau
Staff present:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran (HPS), Israel Nieves-Rivera (HPS), Tracey Packer (HPS), Kathleen Roe (Process Evaluation)
1.  Welcome, Announcements, and Changes
· Grant reminded the group that HPPC & Steering facilitation rotates amongst Co-chairs monthly basis.  
· Esther Lucero has been elected the new POI Co-chair for the remainder of the year. Her schedule will not allow her to attend Steering.  Vincent will act as POI representative, but will not have a vote.

· Grant explained that Frank Strona will now be sitting at the table as one of the At-large Steering members.  He was previously on Steering as the representative of the SMTD committee but that committee has finished for the year.
· Grant reminded the group that the November and December Steering committee meetings will be on the 3rd Thursday rather than the 4th due to Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays.  (The Steering meeting dates for those months are November 19th and December 17th).

· Isela announced that Gayle Burns will be receiving a Local Hero Award for her work in the Native American Community on Thursday November 12th at City Hall, from 5-7:30 pm.  For additional information please go to www.kqed.org/heritage.
2. Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment
None
4.  Review and Approval of 9/24/2009 minutes
A motion to approve the minutes was made by John with a second by Tonya.  The 9/24/2009 Steering minutes were approved by roll call vote.
	Grant Colfax
	Y

	Isela González
	Y

	Ben Hayes
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Absent

	John Newmeyer
	Y

	Frank Strona
	Absent

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Vincent Fuqua
	**********************

	Eileen Loughran
	**********************

	Israel Nieves
	**********************


5.  Review of October 8th HPPC Meeting
Overall this was a good meeting. Co-chairs appreciate the feedback from the evaluations. Grant explained that the Co-chairs take the comments seriously, so we encourage everyone to continue to use both of evaluations or 3x5 cards to raise any questions or concerns.  The annual joint meeting takes a lot of behind the scenes work & planning. Reminder that next year the joint meeting will be on the HHSPC schedule (4th Monday from 4:30-7:30).
The Co-chairs discussed the issue of the microphone. It was decided that the microphone must remain off during the break at all HPPC meetings.

The group discussed the lack of time for report back and discussion. It was explained that this is a challenge every year with the joint meeting.
· Process Evaluation
             Kathleen added that if there is too much whittling of Community Planning Staff, then it would
             have an impact on the flow of the Council meetings. She added that we have a system that 
             works really well, and we need to strive to maintain that, even with budget cuts and 
             transitions. Kathleen said that it was a very good meeting, ant that the Council remains 
             supported, organized and focused strategically and effectively.
· Follow-up from HPPC Meeting
           None
6.  Co-chairs/Steering Committee Business
This agenda item was covered by Grant and Israel.
· Federal, State, City Updates
             Grant gave update on the budget.  He explained that the mayor has proposed backfilling the  

             State cuts to HIV prevention.  This is great news!  The next step in the process is that the 
             proposed budget gets sent to the Board of Supervisors.  Grant added that he will let the 
             Council know as soon as he hears official update on funding. He added that the State cuts
             will not have to be implemented this year.
            Grant also gave an update from October 15th White House meeting on National HIV/AIDS
            Strategy community discussion.  He said it was well attended and that it was a great 
            opportunity to listen to and be heard by the leaders of the National HIV/AIDS Strategy.  Grant 

            added that there will be a follow-up meeting on the National HIV/AIDS Strategy at the US  

            Conference on AIDS and one in Oakland on November 1st.  
· Committee Updates (Written Report)

A written report has been sent out to Steering members.  There are a few copies available for anyone that has not received it.
Tonya had some additional updates for the Membership Committee, which included the following: 
                           * The committee interviewed 20 HPPC applicants late September.  
* The committee reviewed the interview materials, and was able to make    

   recommendations which were sent to Department of Public Health Director, Dr.        

   Mitch Katz for final approval.  Currently, there are nine seats available.  
                       * The new member orientation has been set for Wednesday, October 28th from 1-4 
                          PM in Suite 330A.  
                       * The committee continues to work on the PIR training scheduled for the December   

                          10th HPPC meeting.

· Attendance Updates

             Eileen gave an attendance update stating that several members have received warning
             letters.  She added that Betty will be sending the Attendance report out on Friday.  Eileen 

             encouraged Steering members to look at the attendance report, and encourage those 

             members on the verge of getting dismissed to refocus on attending meetings for the 

             remainder of the year. 
8.  Scope of Work for 2010
· Grant explained that Steering discussed the Scope of Work at the August & September meetings. Feedback from the group has been incorporated in this final draft.
· The draft Scope of Work has been sent to the full Council (2x) asking for feedback and explaining the timeline.

· If approved by Steering today, this will be presented to the full Council on Nov. 12.

· Once approved by the Council, Eileen will send out an email asking members to submit their first and second choice for their committee assignment in 2010.

· The goal is to have committee’s assigned by the end of November, so that meetings can be scheduled for January 2010.

· A member had some concerns about some of the wording for the Community Engagement Committee. It was suggested that it more clearly state the work is in collaboration with HPS, and does not fall on the committee members.  The group agreed to approve the scope of work with the suggested edits.
A motion was made by Isela with a second by Ben.  The 2010 Scope of Work was approved by 
      roll call vote.

	Grant Colfax
	Y

	Isela González
	Y

	Ben Hayes
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Absent

	John Newmeyer
	Y

	Frank Strona
	Absent

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	
	

	Vincent Fuqua
	**********************

	Eileen Loughran
	**********************

	Israel Nieves
	**********************


8.  Review November 12th Council Agenda

We have a slightly revised agenda for the November Council meeting.  Grant explained that due to scheduling conflicts, the PrEp presentation has been rescheduled for February.

· Welcoming Icebreaker 
            Grant added that we will have 9 new members sitting at the table at the November 12th 

            meeting.  It is customary to do a welcoming icebreaker such as giving one piece of advice
            from seasoned members to the new members. We will need to allow enough time on the
            agenda to go around the room.

· Review & Approve the 2010 Scope of Work (Action item/vote)

This will be a very straight-forward presentation. The handout in everyone’s packet: 2010 Scopes of Work will be in a power point presentation. Since it will be coming from Steering it will not need a second.  Isela will cover this agenda item at the November HPPC meeting.
· Acknowledgement of our Work
Kathleen went through her draft presentation and asked for feedback from the group. A member suggested that this presentation should reflect a celebration of 15 years of community planning. It was added that the presentation should highlight that we are a “high functioning” Council. Kathleen will also include a list of past Co-chairs.
· Community Viral Load Presentation & Discussion (Information/Discussion item)
Grant covered this agenda item. He gave an overview of what Moupali will present and explained that because of time issues, she was unable to prepare a draft for us today.

He added that she has presented this information to POI Committee, and at a community forum several months back.  This was originally scheduled for the joint meeting topic but had to be rescheduled.  

A member suggested that rather than schedule the CVL presentation, we should end the meeting after Kathleen’s presentation, so that we can honor our fellow Council member by attending the Local Heroes Awards Ceremony and Reception.
           After much discussion the group decided to end the November 12th HPPC meeting after the 
          “Acknowledgements of our work” presentation by Kathleen.  The meeting will be presented in
           the context of another level orientation/overview for the new members.  

          The meeting will end at 5 pm. Members will be encouraged to go to City Hall for the Local 
          Heroes Awards Ceremony and Reception which goes from 5pm-7:30 pm.  Eileen will draft an 

          email for Betty to send out to HPPC members informing them in advance that the meeting will 

          end early. 
         A motion to approve the November agenda with the recommended changes was made by 
         Tonya with a second by Grant. The agenda was approved by roll call vote.
	Grant Colfax
	Y

	Isela González
	Y

	Ben Hayes
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Absent

	John Newmeyer
	Y

	Frank Strona
	Absent

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Vincent Fuqua
	**********************

	Eileen Loughran
	**********************

	Israel Nieves
	**********************


9.  Closure, Summary, & Evaluation
· Grant reminded everyone to complete the online meeting evaluation.
· Grant asked members to clean up the area around their seat at the table.  There is a trashcan and a bin for recycling by the door.
· Meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm.
The next meeting will be on November 19, from 3:00-5:00 PM, 330A.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Vincent Fuqua
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